
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Notice to Participating Organizations, 
Members and Subscribers 
______________________________________________________________________
March 30, 2012               2012-023 
 

IIROC Market Regulation Fee Clarification 
 
Further to the TMX PO Notice 2012-019 – Market Regulation Fees, TMX Group is publishing this notice 
to provide further clarity around the per unit fees for messages on the Toronto Stock Exchange, TSX 
Venture Exchange and TMX Select under IIROC’s new Market Regulation fee model taking effect April 1, 
2012. 
 

• The per message rate which was published for TSX, TSXV and TMX Select in IIROC’s pro forma 
invoices for January and February of 2012 is a blended rate which includes both STEP (IIROC’s 
Inter-market Surveillance System) and SMARS (IIROC’s current TSX and TSXV Surveillance 
System) surveillance fees. 

 
• As of April 1st 2012 IIROC is expected to cease billing for the operation of the SMARS 

surveillance system.   As such, the SMARS surveillance fee portion of the blended rate 
represented on the pro forma invoices should be disregarded.  

 
• Therefore, as of April 1st 2012 the per unit IIROC messaging fee associated with TSX, TSXV and 


